
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: September 28, 2022 

PRESENTER: John Jansons, City Manager 

SUBJECT: Agreement Between the City and Yamabe and Horn Engineering Inc. for City Engineering 
Services (JAJ) 

RECOMMENDATION: Council by motion adopt resolution approving agreement between the City 
and Yamabe and Horn Engineering Inc., for City Engineering Services. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

Yamabe & Horn has served as City Engineer for the City of Kerman pursuant to a contract since April 
1, 1991. 
 
Yamabe and Horn provides contract City Engineer services, engineering review of private 
developments and City capital improvement design, bidding and construction management services 
to Kerman. The current contract for services was entered in 2017 and amended in 2019. 
 
The City is satisfied with the City Engineer services and rates provided by Yamabe & Horn and desires 
to continue to have Yamabe & Horn serve as contract City Engineer. 
 
The Agreement presented as Exhibit ‘A’ to the attached resolution is for a five year period and may 
be amended from time to time to reflect the changing needs of the city and updated as needed. 
 
This agreement will be administered for the City by the City Manager or City Manager’s designee. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The fee schedule for engineering services is attached as Exhibit ‘B’ to the agreement. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

A. Resolution w/Exhibit 

 

 


